
 

August 17, 2022 
 
Mr. Collin Blalock 
Virginia Department of Environmental Quality 
Tidewater Regional Office 
5636 Southern Blvd  
Virginia Beach, VA 23462 

 
Mr Blalock, 
 
I am writing to inform you that we are planning to relocate a portable concrete batch plant to 
Norfolk, VA. 
 

a. Registration Number: 52904 
 

b. Date of the permit: 7/1/19 
 

c. Estimated relocation and start-up of facility: August 2022 / September 2022 
 

d. The plant will be at the new site for a minimum of 5 years. 
 

e. New Location: 602 Ford Dr, Norfolk, VA 23523 (See map and site plans) The site is an old 
industrial facility in a waterfront industrial area. 
 

f. The plant is currently located at 3021 Commerce Rd, Richmond, VA 23234. 
 

g. The plant was produced by Stephens Mfg. and consists of a Portable Truck-Mix Concrete 
Batch Plant with 2 cement silos, 1 cement supplement silo, cement weigh hopper and 
truck loadout. To control dust cartridge filters are used on the cement and cement 
supplement silos. Fabric filters are used on the weigh hopper. A dust shroud, chute, and 
fabric filters are used on the truck load out. 
 

h. Ready-Mix Concrete will be batched at the site. Approximately 66,000 yards of concrete 
will be batched annually. 
 

i. Process throughput at current site: 35,964 yards of concrete. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

j. Process throughput for previous 12 months: 
Aug 0 
Sep 0 
Oct. 5 
Nov 10309 
Dec 13984.5 
Jan 2917.5 
Feb 871 
Mar 1665 
Apr 1050 
May 5162 
Jun 0 
Jul 0 

  Total 35,964 yrds 
 
Please let me know if you need any other information regarding batch plant reg no. 52904. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Victor J. Vilece, Jr 
Environmental Project Manager 
Chaney Enterprises, LP 
301-861-6094 
vvilece@chaneyenterprises.com 
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